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Beginning Monday, May 14, there will be no street parking permitted on 1425 North between Woodland 
Park Drive and Hill Field Road due to roadway improvements. Crews will be upgrading 1425 North to a three-
lane road with a center median and narrow shoulders. Any cars parked on the street or at Layton Hills Mall 
will be towed at the owners’ expense. Crews will also begin resurfacing the roadway at this time, be aware 
of traffic shifts and follow construction signs. 

UDOT and Layton City are nearing completion of the Layton Crossing project. The improvements include a 
new east-west connection across I-15 between SR-126 (Main Street) and Hill Field Road. The bridge over 
I-15 runs from the east side at 1425 North to the west side between Kohl’s and the Cutrubus Motors body 
shop. This project also includes a new intersection at Main Street and realignment of Angel Street. 

The project will improve east-west mobility in Layton, relieve traffic congestion at the Antelope Drive and Hill 
Field Road interchanges, and promote economic development in Layton’s commercial area. 
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Resurfacing is scheduled  to begin 
May 14. Street parking will no 
longer be permitted on 1425 North 
between Woodland Park Drive and 
Hill Field Road.


